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MiraCosta College Designated as “Hispanic Serving Institution”

MiraCosta College has hit the threshold needed for designation as a Hispanic Serving Institution,

a label that can mean millions of dollars in federal grants to improve educational programs.

“Receiving the Hispanic Serving Institution designation is a significant milestone for the college,”

said MiraCosta College Superintendent/President Dr. Francisco Rodriguez. “It signals our strong

interest in enrolling students who are representative of the region that we serve.  As important,

this federal designation positions the college and makes us eligible for grants and services that

are geared to dramatically improve the success of Hispanic students, and in doing so, improves

the entire institution.”

In general, colleges designated as Hispanic Serving Institutions must have an enrollment that is

at least 25 percent Hispanic, must offer at least a two-year program that leads to a degree, must

be accredited, and must have a high enrollment of needy students, according to the Higher

Education Act of 1965.

Congress in 1992 enacted legislation formally recognizing colleges that fit the criteria as officially

designated Hispanic Serving Institutions and began targeting federal money to those campuses.

The U.S. Department of Education’s Hispanic Serving Institutions Program today provides grants

to help such colleges expand educational opportunities for and improve the attainment of

Hispanic students. Funds are aimed at expanding and enhancing academic offerings, program

quality and institutional stability.




